The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting

Minutes from October 16, 2017

Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.
Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Cosette Harman, Carol Newman, Fred Fox, Rosie Cupler, Tina Buckel and Wanda Guard.  Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Ann Leighton and Georgie Dawson.

Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Karl introduced Fred Fox as the newest member of the Board.

Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  Tina made a motion to accept the minutes.  Cosette seconded the motion and all were in favor.  

The Financial Statement was not available because the bank had not posted the most recent statement yet.  
The Director’s Report was presented and discussed by Thomas.  
Items of Old Business were discussed: 

· Materials challenge – A discussion about adult graphic novels included Tina suggesting that Thomas request usage data from other libraries for the graphic novel “Kill or Be Killed”.  Tina made a motion to retain the book and use this as an “instance” on which to base the selection of graphic novels in the future.  Wanda seconded and the motion carried.  Thomas will send a letter to Mr. Bessey regarding the decision of the Board.  

· EPS LED lighting proposal – The Beitzel Corporation submitted an estimate for LED lighting retrofits to three Library buildings – Grantsville, Accident and Oakland totaling $127,001.00.  Beitzel stated that there are currently no rebates available which would offset the cost.  Rosie made a motion that the Library hire EPS at the quoted price of    $23,142 if rebates are available or as soon as possible after rebates again become available (possibly after January 1).  Tina seconded the motion which passed.  

· 2018 Holiday schedule – Cosette made a motion that the library be closed for Martin Luther King Day (January 15, 2018).  Fred seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  Wanda then made a motion to approve The Ruth Enlow Library’s 2018 Holiday Schedule as presented.  Cosette seconded the motion and all were in favor.
· Furniture purchase for Accident – A letter will be sent to Mr. Strider, personal representative of the Spoerlein estate, explaining that the Accident Library will use some of the funds from the Olive Spoerlein bequest to purchase lounge furniture for a new reading area.  Two lounge chairs, a love seat, a play cube and a coffee table will be purchased for $4,316.93 plus shipping costs.  
· Estate of Clarence Ronald Glass – Mr. Strider sent a second letter regarding the Glass estate saying that a $10,000 bequest to the widow had not been included in previous correspondence regarding the estate, so the amounts of bequests to other groups or individuals would be less.
Items of New Business were discussed:

· Facilities Study – Thomas distributed copies of the Ruth Enlow Library portion of a facilities study.  The study listed a new facility in Friendsville as the top priority followed by a new main library in the Oakland area.
· Friendsville Branch – Thomas distributed a proposed timeline for a new Friendsville Branch.  The Library’s Strategic Plan will be completed by June 2018 and would provide information for obtaining funding for a new branch.  The Board discussed the possible building size and costs.  At this time, the Library would qualify for a 50/50 grant for capital funding from the State.  Various contacts were discussed.  
· Garrett County Chamber of Commerce Business-After-Hours event – Thomas will need to submit an application this week to obtain a slot for 2018.  He informed the Board that 85-100 people could be expected to attend, at a cost of approximately $4000 if alcohol is served.  The Trustees then had a discussion on serving alcohol at the event.  Rosie stated that she had attended several After Hours events where alcohol was not served and they were very well attended.  Carol made a motion to approve hosting a Business-After-Hours event at the main library.  Rosie seconded the motion and all were in favor.  Tina made a motion to allow the purchase of wine and beer to be served at the event.  Carol seconded the motion.   The motion passed unanimously.
· Electric supplier – the Library’s energy purchase agreement will be expiring in the near future and Georgie researched energy rates with various electric suppliers.  AEP Energy came in with a fairly low rate of .05686 cents/kWh for a 30 month agreement. Carol made a motion that the Library signs the 30-month contract with AEP Energy.  Rosie seconded the motion passed unanimously.
Other business was discussed: 

· Beitzel has submitted a proposal for $960.00. This 2-part proposal includes 1) supplying and installing controls to connect the current boiler with the new HVAC system on the roof of the Main Library and 2) supplying and installing insulated access doors in each of the supply ducts between the boiler and heating coils.  Rosie made a motion to approve the combined proposal from Beitzel for the additional costs.  Cosette seconded the motion and the motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM.  The next Trustee meeting will be on November 20, 2017 at 5:00 PM at the Oakland Library.  
